RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS







LOGAN COUNTY BOARD OF HUMAN SERVICES

June 10, 2020

Logan County Commissioner Chairman Joseph McBride called the Board meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. at the Logan County Central Services building with Logan County Commissioner Byron Pelton, Logan County Commissioner Jane Bauder, Logan County Human Services’ Director David Long, Logan County Assistant Attorney Haley Mead, and Logan County Human Services’ recording secretary Peggy Kircher, present.   

Minutes from the Board of Human Services meeting held on May 13, 2020 were presented.  Commissioner Pelton moved to approve the Board meeting minutes as written.  Commissioner Bauder seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

Director Long presented the Commissioners with the Statement of Expenditure Summaries dated May 31, 2020, April Allocation Tracking Report, and April 2019/2020 TANF Reserve Balances report.

The Board discussed the Foster Parent Marijuana Policy.  Director Long gave the Board detailed information about a kinship placement home that uses marijuana.  Judge Singer required that a child be placed in a foster kinship home in Denver that uses marijuana and he only gave LCDHS one day to place the child in the home.  The placement family said that they would contain the marijuana, keep it away from the child and then they voluntarily said they would quit using marijuana.  LCDHS then received a letter from the placement family’s attorney and he said that the Department should not hold them to that voluntary standard.  He said that the Department needs to let them use marijuana because it is their coping mechanism.   
Director Long inquired whether the Department should adopt a strong policy about placing children in foster homes where marijuana is used.  The Department contacted other counties to get their policies but none of these counties allow children to be placed in homes where marijuana is used.   Ms. Mead added information to the discussion.  She said that it was her understanding that the judge did require the kinship provider to quit using marijuana immediately.  She said that the child will be leaving this kinship home and will be going back into the custody of the mother of the child.  The mother is in a safe environment in a rehabilitation facility.

The Board agreed that foster homes that use marijuana will not be allowed to become foster home certified and will be reviewed on a case-by-case basis.  Certified foster homes receive child welfare/foster care funding that non-certified homes do not receive. 
Director Long presented the Commissioners with the purchase of service agreement for the County Attorney’s office to provide legal representation to the Department of Human Services.  Commissioner Bauder moved to approve the Legal Purchase of Service Agreement and authorized the Board to sign the Agreement.  Commissioner Pelton seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.
Kim Keleher, Logan County Assistant Attorney, joined the meeting by telephone at 9:25 a.m.  

Ms. Keleher gave the Board detailed information about the Indian Child Welfare Act.  Logan County DHS currently has an ICWA case that was recently appealed to the court of appeals and parental rights were terminated.   At the termination hearing, the father of the children said that he had no desire to enroll himself or the children with the Chickasaw Nation.  All notice requirements were met under the federal and state statutes.  The mother of the children appealed to the Colorado Court of Appeals.  Ms. Keleher said that an unprecedented decision from the Colorado Court of Appeals basically agreed with that premise and reversed termination and sent it back to the trial court.  The Colorado Court of Appeals want the trial court to hold a Tribal Enrollment hearing to determine whether it is appropriate to order the Department to enroll the children, even over the parent’s objection, into the Chickasaw Nation.  Ms. Keleher would like to appeal this decision on to the Supreme Court of Appeals.   She said that the appellate decision on this case hit the news.  
The Board agreed that they would like Ms. Keleher to appeal this decision on to the Supreme Court of Appeals.  

Ms. Keleher excused herself from the meeting at 9:47 a.m.
Director Long presented the Board a TANF service contract between Logan County DHS and Help for Abused Partners in the amount of $10,316.50 and recommended approval of the contract.  This request is to pay for repairs to the Help for Abused Partners’ safe house. 
Commissioner Bauder moved to approve a TANF service contract with Help for Abused Partners in the amount of $10,316.50 to help with repairs of their safe house.

Commissioner Pelton seconded the motion.  The motion was approved. 

Director Long informed the Commissioners of Briefing Highlights.

The Board discussed the numerous State budget cuts.  This will affect many areas in Human Services but especially wrap around services.  These cuts will eliminate the Department from being able to help families with these services.   

Director Long said that Centennial Mental Health sent a CORE contract to LCDHS.  He said that the Department would like to write provisions in the contract of what CMH will provide to hold them accountable to the specifics in the contract. 

Debbie Unrein, Logan County Finance manager, and Jerry Casebolt, Logan County Emergency Manager, joined the meeting at 10:00 a.m. 

Director Long said that the Department received 40 Dell laptops from the State for emergency use purposes.  He said that 20 of these laptops will be used by supervisors and child welfare and would like to get some input on where the additional 20 laptops should be stored where they will be safe in the event of a catastrophic event.  

Mr. Casebolt said that the additional laptops could be stored at the courthouse in the IT room and Commissioner Bauder said that they could be stored in the meeting room.  

Director Long asked for updates regarding Covid-19.  The Commissioners said that staff can choose whether they want to wear masks or not.  If employees are showing signs of sickness, they should wear masks.  Mr. Casebolt said that one on one meetings are allowed.  Commissioner Bauder said that maintenance is building plexiglass shields for safety.  Commissioner Pelton said that staff can also wear masks when meeting with clients.   Ms. Kircher will contact county maintenance to have them review the layout of the interview rooms to see if these plexiglass shields will work on the desks.  Body temperature checks will be voluntary.  

Director Long inquired if the Commissioners want him to attend the legislative CCI meeting via Zoom on Friday at 11:00 a.m.  The Commissioners would like Director Long to attend the meeting.  

The next Logan County Board of Human Services meeting will be held on July 8, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. at the Logan County Central Services building in the Logan conference room.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 10:13 a.m.
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Approved by:

_________________________________________

Joseph A. McBride, Chairman

 





Logan County Commissioner

_____________________________








David E. Long, Director









__________________________________________ 

Byron H. Pelton, Logan County Commissioner

__________________________________________

Jane E. Bauder, Logan County Commissioner
